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28 February 2024 

 
 
Ms Jasmina Ackar 
Director  
International Air Services Commission 
GPO BOX 630 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 
 
By email: Jasmina.Ackar@infrastructure.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Ackar, 
 
RE: RENEWAL DETERMINATIONS 
 
Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas) wishes to renew Determinations [2019] IASC 118 and [2019] IASC 102 
expiring in 2024 that allocate capacity on the Japan route to service Tokyo-Haneda to Qantas. 
 
Determination [2019] IASC 118 and Determination [2019] IASC 102 each allocate one daily frequency 
in each direction to operate passenger services on the Japan route to service Tokyo-Haneda.  
 
Qantas requests all existing conditions be retained, including the ability for LATAM Airlines Group S.A 
(LATAM) to code share on Qantas operated services. The Determinations are requested for a period of 
five years. 

 
A copy of the confidential codeshare agreement between Qantas and LATAM made on 1 August 2014 
has been provided separately to the Commission.  
 
Qantas would be pleased to provide any further information the Commission may require. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
Anna Pritchard 
Executive Manager, Government, Industry & Competition 
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